
INTERVIEW ERLEND BJØNTEGAARD 
 
 
When you were a teenager what posters of Biathletes were posted on the walls of your room ? 

 

Ole Einar Bjørndalen was on a poster on my wall. He was the best biathlete at that time. He had a very nice 
skiing technique and so humble in the media.  
 
If there was a race or a moment to remember from your beginning in biathlon, what would it be ?  
 
Participating in Kvalfoss Sprinten in Holmenkollen at the age of 12 was a big moment. The national arena 
with a nice view over the capitol Oslo. That was quite an experience for a 12 year old boy.  
 
How has biathlon changed your life? 
 
Growing up I always wanted to do sports for a living. Imagining to train all day instead of going to work is 
something that have motivated me. Now I’m a full time biathlete, and that is for sure one of the most positiv 
changes from my beginning in biathlon.As a young child it is not easy to understand what being an 
professional biathlete is. There is a lot of obligations with the media and you also need to live a strict lifestyle 
with sleeping, eating and training. This can be tough over many years, and you need to resist a lot of 
temptations. 
 
For the upcoming season, how is your preparation going ? By the way, were you sick the weekend during 
the Norwegian championships ? 

 
My training this summer has been very good. Body has responded well and I feel prepared for t for the last 
period of training. The job at the shooting range has been solid with a lot of tough challenges from my 
teammates and my coach Siegfried Mazet. I was out one week with a cold during the Norwegian summer 
championships. 
 
The next World Championships will be held at an altitude of 1700m. Was the staff's choice also oriented 
towards training courses at altitude this summer ?  
 
Our coaches is always planning the training out from the championships. We will do a bit more altitude 
training before this season. The experience is that most of the men on the Norwegian team responds well to 
the altitude.  
 
You were 40th overall in 2017, 26th in 2018, 16th last winter... is the objective of the next season to 
integrate the top 10 of the general with Antholz in the sights ? 

 
Yes. My goal is to be in the top 10 for the over all World Cup, and for sure the championships in Atnholz is my 
main goal this winter. I have good memories and results from Antholz. I hope to be in my best shape and able 
to put on a magnificent performance. I want to bring home a medal from the sprint and pursuit in Antholz. 
 
How is the atmosphere in the Norwegian team ? Is the pressure of the new generation coming in ? 

 
The atmosphere in the Norwegian team is very good. There is a good mix of different types of athletes witch 
makes a nice harmoni in the team. We also have two very dedicated coaches Egil Kristiansen and Siegfried 
Mazet. They are doing a fenomenal job on bringing Norwegian biathlon to a higher level. The younger guys 
on the B-team is for sure very hungry to improve and they are putting in solid training. We will for sure see 
some new names in the World Cup soon. 
 
Finally, which Biathlon news website do you visit every morning while eating your croissants ? 

 

I always look at the weather forecast every morning, and then a quick read through the biggest websites. 


